        CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                MONDAY  21st December, 2020.
Held remotely using Zoom software
        Participating:  Cllrs:  Alan Price (Chair), Bryn Morris, Jill Morgan, Tim Mason, Graham Johns, 

                             Gerald Thomas, C Cllr. Neil Prior, Clerk – Vanessa Walker.
1. Minutes

The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 16th November, 2020, were read and agreed.    Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan and seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.
2. Matters Arising 
· Local Places for Nature – community garden/fruit trees and fencing.  Two apple trees and a plum tree have been planted together with the herb garden planted in the summer. Cllr. Alan Price is waiting for a quote for fencing.
· SSE Bill for Xmas Lighting.  SSE have confirmed that the increased bill received for last year’s Xmas Lighting included a daily standing charge and that this will always be charged in future.   Cllr. Alan Price will discuss the cost with Brian Price the Electrician.
· WG – National Strategy for Flood and Coastal Erosion Risk Management in Wales received.
· PCC and PCNPA Local Development Plan draft supplementary planning guidance on  

      Archaeology and Biodiversity (Joint)… received.
· Pembrokeshire Coastal Forum Stakeholder Survey received.  Councillors to respond individually.
· Tree planting opportunity - PCNPA.  The Clerk has written to Gus Stott from the Friends Trees & Hedgerow Fund to invite him to a meeting to discuss.
       The following items are deferred to future meetings when possible:
· Review of one-way system in Mathry
· PCNPA Tree Policy – invitation to Richard Staden to attend future meeting.

3. FINANCE 
Payments requested:  
Clerk’s remuneration  £225.00




SSE – Xmas lighting - £34.98
Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris, seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan.

Cllr. Jill Morgan proposed an increase in wages for the Community Clerk from £75.00 to £90.00 per month from January 2021.   Seconded by Cllr. Graham Johns.

       Account information:  
Balance of Current a/c:  £1327.14      
Balance of Deposit a/c   £1008.13
4. PLANNING
Query about Planning Application 19/1278/AG - Cllr. Alan Price had ascertained that the Community Council had not been consulted about this particular application and questioned the lack of notification.    C Cllr. Neil Prior explained that this particular planning application did not require approval in advance because of permitted development rights in relation to forestry buildings and therefore the Community Council had not been consulted.
Gilfach Farm lane – Cllr. Alan Price was concerned as to why a new access had been made into the lane.  The Clerk was asked to contact Pembs County Council and ask about the new access which has since been closed off with a small hedge.




.
Approval of Planning Permission

20/0602/PA:  Mathry Farm, Mathry - Retrospective permission for an extension to an animal livestock building with associated landscaping.  

Conditional approval has been granted with the following conditions: a landscaping maintenance plan and a scheme for the disposal of surface water must be submitted within 3 months and SAB (SuDS Approving Body) permission must be sought from Pembs County Council before commencement of works. The Clerk would send  a link to the Pembs County Council planning page which had details of all the conditions imposed.
5.    CORRESPONDENCE  
    a) WG – Appropriate Sum under Section 137(4)(A) of the Local Government Act 1972 received.
b) Hywel Dda Health Board – consultation on “Help to shape future pharmacy services” received.
c)  Ministerial Advisory Forum on Ageing (MAFA) - Survey regarding strengthening and advancing Equality and Human Rights in Wales https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/RLTYKS7  Councillors would respond individually.
d) Information on New Fflecsi Service for Northwest Pembrokeshire received.

e) Information on Refill Wales which was set up to reduce plastic bottle usage.  No water fountain.  The Clerk was asked to get more information. 
f) Local Government & Elections Newsletter received.
g) Save a Life campaign.  The Clerk was asked to find out if there is a link to the videos on U Tube which could be put onto the Community Hub Facebook page. 
h)  PCC – reply to enquiry about consultation on planning application 19/1278/AG received. 
i)  Police & Crime Commissioner – letter containing details of survey received.  Councillors to respond individually.
j)  PLANED – Catalysts for Care – new directory resource information received. 
k)  Information on Sparkle Pembrokeshire and the Window Wonderland concept received.

l)  Information on Census 2021.  To be put into noticeboards and onto the Community Hub Facebook page.


6.   COMMUNITY HALL

7.   PRECEPT 
After some discussion it was agreed to keep the Precept at £5000 for 2021/22.   The provisional budget was approved with the amendment of an amount of £500 ring fenced monies to be set aside from the end of year balance towards the purchase of the Village Greens.  This should be ongoing to accrue funds for any negotiated purchase.

8.    FRENCH TWINNING

9.    PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
Abercastle toilets.   Pembs County Council have done a condition survey – the doors are in poor condition so they intend to replace the service room door and remove the ladies and gents outside doors completely.  The apertures will be boarded up during the winter. Councillors were in favour of this proposal.

10.   Councillors were very sorry to hear that ex Mathry Cllr. Robert Evans has passed away.

11.   Keybox on Castlemorris Noticeboard

The keybox has now been installed. 
 Signed …………………………………….
 Date ……………………………………

